FROM THE PASTOR’STUDY:

Since my last letter from the Pastor’s Study, we have had a very eventful year at United Church of Ludlow.  In a sense it began with some troubles with my eyes which included double vision which made the duties of a pastor difficult to accomplish and even driving a car quite challenging.  Once the proper diagnosis and the appropriate medicine were determined, health improved almost immediately.  The support and prayers I received from the congregation throughout the whole episode were greatly appreciated.   


During the Christmas season, we were blessed with a dramatic presentation which included numerous readings by members of the congregation and organized by Laura Williamson.  Laura also coordinated the Palm Sunday program, “Symbols of the Cross.”  Laura has since taken a job in another ski community in Vermont and all of us wish her well.   Both of these special services went a long way in helping all to expand our understanding of these two special times in the church year.  Christmas Eve was also difficult time for all Americans as we paused in prayer to remember the victims of the Sandy Hook shootings.

The church’s website has taken on a new look under the able and creative leadership of David Hearne.  To view the website go to http://www.unitedchurch.us  or simply go to Google and use the search words, United Church of Ludlow.  Some of the offerings include selected recent sermons, adult Christian education materials, as well as beautiful color photographs of the church and church activities.  We also want to thank Ralph Pace who developed the original website.


We began the New Year with a new secretary, Sandra Russo who lives in Proctorsville.  She has been a delight to work with and throughout the year her expertise with the church bulletin has added greatly to our Sunday morning worship.   Her regular office hours are Wednesday and Friday afternoons.  If you haven’t had the opportunity to meet her, take a moment to stop by the office or simply give her a call.

During the Lenten Season your pastor led a bible study based on At the Table with Jesus by John Gooch.   It was amazing to learn how many of the significant times in Jesus’ ministry were set at meal times.  We had some stimulating discussions throughout the sessions.  All are invited to these ventures in adult Christian education.  We usually plan two sessions a year, one in the fall and one for the Lenten Season. 

Pentecost Sunday in May marked a special day in the life of the congregation.  I was pleased to administer the rite of confirmation to Jakob and Lukas DeArruda. The DeArruda family and your pastor go back a number of years to the time I supplied Good Shepherd Lutheran Church in Rutland.  The boys were great to have in class and we extend to them all our best.

It has been a privilege to serve you as your pastor.
Yours in the Faith,

The Reverend Dr. Donald E. Harpster 
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